Miss Rosemary Casper, Medicine Lodge, Kenses.

Dear Miss Caspers

Remembering my promise to write you some time during the summer regarding the possibility of your securing part-time work in this department, I am writing to tell you that we find there will be no vacancy in the Department of Physical Education this fall. I am very sorry that we are unable to find a place for you, but our budget allowance is very limited.

I trust it will be possible for you to find employment in some other department of the University so that you will be able to come to school. If you have not already done so, I would suggest that you make application for a CSEP job. If your high school grades are sufficiently high there is a possibility that you could be placed in a CSEP job, especially since you are so well qualified for stanographic work. If you are interested in this possibility I suggest that you write to Miss Martha Tillman, secretary of the CSEP, room 4 Frank Strong Hall, University of Kansas. She could give you the detailed information.

If we can be of any service to you please do not hesitate to let me know. I do hope that you may find it possible to come to K. U. this fall, and regret that we are unable to give you employment in this department.

With best wishes, I em

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach.